
Zhou Yuxiao, Chinese Ambassador to Zambia,  

Paying an Investigating Visit to NFCA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A scene of the meeting 

(first left on the second row: Ambassador Zhou Yuxiao) 

On July 21, 2013 Zambia local time, Zhou Yuxiao, Chinese 

ambassador to Zambia, paid an investigating visit to NFC Africa 

Plc (NFCA), an enterprise of CNMCL in Zambia. The relevant 

chiefs of several other enterprises of CNMCL in Zambia, 

including CLM, CCS, and SMLZ, also attended the meeting 

with the ambassador. 

Ambassador Zhou Yuxiao listened to the reports by the 

chiefs of the aforesaid four enterprises on their production and 



operation conditions and the problems with them. He fully 

affirmed CNMCL and its enterprises’ principle and practice of 

“developing the enterprises, repaying the shareholders and 

employees, and benefiting local communities.” He hopes that 

the enterprises continue to make new contribution to 

China-Zambia economic cooperation and friendship continuity. 




